Broughton Parish Council: Clerk’s Report to the meeting held on Tuesday 21st April 2015  
Correspondence received since last meeting for information. 
1) DCLG Guidance on- Changes to the smaller authorities’ local audit and accountability framework: a guide

2) Consultation on the draft Cumbria Minerals and Waste Local Plan- No specific sites referenced in Broughton, if anyone wishes to read the draft local strategy document please let the clerk know and I will circulate it. 
3) Derwent Owners Association- Newsletter from EA re actions to improve salmon stocks in Cumbria & Lancashire

4) Derwent Owners Association- Minutes of AGM held 18th March 2015

5) Email from Mr Hall re use of the Village hall by the Over 60’s group- Responded stating we weren’t responsible for the Village Hall & provided correct contact details
6) CALC Circular April 2015 

7) Rural Opportunities Bulletin 

8) Application for temporary road closure order- Broughton Children’s Carnival 18th July 2015 –Do the council support/object to this application?
9) Mr Davis Johnston- Suggestion that the council consider employing a grounds keeper
10) Notice of emergency road closure, Papcastle-Broughton-Circulated to all via email
11) BDO Audit pack for year ending 31st March 2015
12) Cumbria Payroll Services-Notification of Pension Enrolment date- 1st May 2017
13) Response from Citizens Advice saying no to operating a pop up surgery in Great/Little Broughton
14) Email from Pauline Harkness re various issues
Clerk’s actions from previous meeting:
41/15- Clerk to provide a copy of the new 68B Bus Timetable to Cockermouth Tourist Information Centre- Done 26/03/2015
44/15- Clerk to organise the scanning of the legal documents by Carlisle Archives Service- In Progress- Documents posted to Carlisle 2/4/2015

44/15- Clerk to table a proposal for legal document storage to a future council meeting- Ongoing

44/15- Clerk to get an estimated timescale from Kevin Cosgrove regarding the speeding review for Great Broughton Main Street- Contacted Kevin Cosgrove but no response yet received

44/15- Clerk to write to the new reverend/rector for Broughton (Christchurch) in Mid May to ask for information on what the policy is on the allocation of the remaining graveyard space and if plots can be pre-purchased- Ongoing

44/15-Clerk to organise a quote/quotes for the ground work at Welfare Field- Mr Cockton is now semi-retired, two other companies approached for quotes

44/15- Clerk to look into method of solving the various issues on Welfare Field fence/gates- Ongoing
44/15-Clerk to liaise with Ian Winter to organise grass cutting for 2015 season-Done

44/15- Clerk to diary grass cutting tender for December 2015 –Done

44/15- Clerk to pursue the matter of filling on Welfare Field Track with Home Group-Done 31/3/15, 6/4/15, and 13/4/15 but no response received
48/15- Playground Annual Inspection Report- Clerk to continue working on the issue of the timber inspection from Playdale to send to the inspector to ask him to update his report- Ongoing chased 6/4/15

49/15- Publication Scheme- Clerk to locate Broughton Parish Plan & load it on to the website- Done 6/4/15

49/15- Clerk to circulate parish plan to all councillors- Done 6/4/15

49/15- Clerk to agenda parish plan for April meeting to consider updates required- Done 6/4/15

50/15- Clerk to check with CCC Footpaths team on the route of the right of way etc- Done 6/4/15, CCC have sent a letter to the landowner but no response has been received, site visit being undertaken w/c 20th April.
50/15- Clerk to contact Derwent Owners Association and ask for an update on this matter- Done

51/15- Clerk to circulate ABC 3 Tier Meeting agenda to all councillors- Done 26/3/15

52/15- Clerk to process accounts payments- Done 26/3/15

52/15- Clerk to organise expenses claim for legal document work for April meeting- Done 26/3/15
52/15- Clerk to submit standing order authorisation letter to HSBC for Clerks’ salary- Done and confirmation received from HSBC that this has been set up- 26/3/15

52/15- Clerk to process the donation to Great Broughton Mother & Baby Group and remind them of the parking issues on the corner of the road outside the Village Hall- Done 27/3/15

53/15- Clerk to submit responses to planning applications- Done 26/35/15

55/15- Clerk to submit comments to ABC re Dog Fouling Bags Consultation- Done 30/03/15
56/15- Clerk to contact ABC regarding the regulation of scaffolding on building sites- In progress

56/15- Clerk to look into the issue of spoil heap from electricity board works on Coldgill- Matter has been resolved. 
Ongoing Issues:

· Land for Cemetery at the edge of Church Meadows

· Contacting Christchurch for information on graveyard allocation policy

· Legal Documents/storage 
Becx Carter
Clerk to Broughton Parish Council
07786678283
broughtonparishclerk@hotmail.com
www.broughtonparishcouncil.co.uk 
